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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE 

NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH 
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FOR US POSTAi.SERViCE DEUVERY: 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
6700B Rockledge Drive, Suite 2500, MSC 6910 
Bethcsdn, Maryland 20892-6910 
Home Page:http://grants.nih.gov/grants/olaw /olaw.htm 

December 6, 2018 

Jan M. Weisenberger, Ph.D. 
Senior Associate Vice President 

for Research Foundation 
Ohio State University-Columbus 

-Bricker Hall, 190 North Oval Mall 
Columbus, OH 43210-1321 

Dear Dr. Weisenberger, 

FOR EXPRllSS MAil,: 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
6700B Rockledge Drive, Suite 2500 

Bethesda, Maryland 20817 
�: (301) 496-7163 
�: (301) 402-7065 

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance 
A3261-01 [OLAW Case 2F] 

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLAW) acknowledges receipt of your November 29, 2018 
letter reporting an instance of noncompliance with the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory 
Animals at The Ohio State University. According to the information provided, OLA W understands that a 
lab member administered S. aureus to 14 mice before a protocol amendment adding this agent had been 
submitted for approval. The animals were found dead the next morning. It was determined that the dose of 
the inoculum was too high. This was a PHS-funded activity. 

Preventive action was for the PI to submit the amendment which is under review. 

OLA W appreciates the prompt consideration of this matter by The Ohio State University which was 
consistent with the philosophy of institutional self-regulation. Based on the information provided, OLA W 
is satisfied that appropriate actions have been taken regarding the PHS-funded activity. OLA W assumes 
that the lab member has been counseled regarding implementing changes to animal work before IACUC 
approval and that the dose for the inocu lum has been corrected. Please be sure that the grant is not charged 
for noncompliant activities. We appreciate being informed of this matter and find no cause for further 
action by this office. 

cc: IACUC Contact 

Sincerely, 

Brent C. Morse, DVM 
Director 
Division of Compliance Oversight 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
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